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Principal’s message 

Welcome to a wet Week 8.  
 
Thank you to the parents and carers who attended our Term 4 assembly. It was a lovely afternoon       
celebrating the achievements of Term 4. Presentation Day is coming up on Monday of Week 10 at 
9:30am at the War Memorial Hall. We will not be notifying parents and carers if their children are                
receiving awards as this is a special day and we would like to announce on the day. Year 6 and Year 12 
students will be formally recognised for completing primary and secondary schooling on this day. We 
would love for our entire community to attend our special day to celebrate the major achievements of 
2023. We will now hold our Colour Run at 2pm following Presentation Day and we look forward to a fun 
afternoon celebrating the last week of school. All parents and carers are welcome to attend.  
 
It is with sadness that I let everyone know, Mrs Theresa Larkings will be leaving us in 2024. Mrs Larkings 
is off to pursue other adventures. Mrs Larkings has contributed significantly to Tottenham Central 
School in her time with us and has been a committed, dedicated, and passionate educator who took 
on roles far beyond that of a classroom teacher. She will leave a hole in our school community that will 
be extremely hard to replace. We wish her all the best and are lucky that she lives across the road so 
we can still see her around.  
This will mean a change to the Primary classes for 2024. We are working hard behind the scenes to 
have a new plan for 2024 and will keep you updated.  
 
Congratulations to the Garden Club who have now finalised their "Garden Club and Poultry Palace" 
project using the sustainable grant funds. They have created a sustainable and educational space and 
instilled a sense of community and resilience within our school. Through hands-on experiences and the 
integration of various elements, students are now actively engaged in the processes of organic food 
production and environmental stewardship. The project saw the construction of accessible garden 
beds equipped with watering systems and the introduction of a mobile chicken tractor and worm 
farms. The project's success was not just in the flourishing garden, but in the valuable lessons of                
teamwork, environmental responsibility and adaptability that students embraced throughout the   
journey and the collaboration and experiential teaching methods of our staff. This was such a huge 
project and thanks to Mrs Radford, Mrs Larkings and Mrs Baker for their wonderful work.  
 
Week 9 will be a busy time. Our school swimming scheme will run for the week, pending weather.          
Unfortunately, we have already missed a few sessions due to the rain but will endeavour to catch them 
up. Our Secondary students are off to Broken Hill with Mrs Lindsay and Mrs Baker to experience the 
true wonders of Far West NSW. We are sure they will have a fabulous time. On Wednesday, we will    
listen to our Year 5 students vie for school captain in 2024. We are extremely proud of all students who 
have nominated. Speaking in front of your peers can be a difficult task to undertake. Our final                   
Kindergarten transition will be December 6. It has been an absolute privilege to have our 2024                      
Kindergarten students with us for Term 4. They are a delight to have around and have seen such 
growth and confidence built in the short time they have been here. Thank you to Mrs Larkings for an 
excellent program in 2023 to prepare for a crucial transition period for our children.  
 
Just a reminder that children are not to arrive to school before 8:30am. Prior to this time there is no 
staff member on duty. Children are also not to play on the fixed equipment outside school hours due 
to safety risks and not being covered if anything happens. Thank you for your support in keeping our 
kids safe. 
 
Have a fabulous weekend. 
 
Angela Bush - Principal 
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School news  

School Swimming Scheme 
All children must bring:   
• Swimmers   
• Entry fee if required 
• Rash shirt   
• Towel   
• Sunscreen   
Next Friday, December 8 will be our final      
lesson. Students are able to bring in $2 to 
spend. 
 
Captain speeches reminder 
Speeches will be presented on Wednesday, 
December 6 at 9am in the library. Parents and 
carers are invited to attend and support their 
children standing for election.   
 
P&C Committee Meeting 
General Meeting 
Date: Monday December 4  
Time: 3:15pm 
Location: TCS Meeting room 
 
NEW MEMBERS ENCOURAGED!  
Please join to support our children and fami-
lies 
Family memberships only $5.00 
Payment via TCS P&C account: 
BSB: 082-897 
Account: 5099 54210 
Reference: Your surname & initials 
Please send an email to Greg Radford                      
gjradford@bigpond.com to advise of   
your payment.  Thank you  
 

 
BEAUT Awards: Week 7 

 
Congratulations to all students who                         

received merit certificates! 

SRC Great Habit for Week 9! 

mailto:gjradford@bigpond.com
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TERM 4 ASSEMBLY 
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Secondary news 
  Secondary Assessment  

Schedule 
 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 4 
Week 9 

N/A N/A Year 11 - N/A 
Year 12 - N/A 

Secondary Excursion 
Students should have received their list of what they need to take to Broken Hill on Sunday. Please 
make sure that they have read this list and pack accordingly. Students need to be at school by 7:15am 
this Sunday. Please make sure your child’s medical information at school is up to date. Contact the 
school if changes are required. All medications, including travel sickness tablets, should be placed in a 
sealed bag with the student’s name on it. Instructions for medication should be clearly written out and 
placed inside the bag. Please contact the school if you have concerns about your child’s health during 
the excursion. 

Swimming carnival nomination 
Swimming carnival nomination forms have been sent home for the swimming carnival next year. 
These need to be returned as soon as possible. For those parents with 8 year old children in Year 1, it is 
easier to complete the nomination form now and send it in, then see how they go over the holidays. If 
you feel your child cannot swim in the carnival they can be taken out at the beginning of next year. A 
note will be generated on Sentral next year to give your child permission to swim in the carnival. 
 
Tennis Competition results 
 
Williams Junior Primary Tennis Champion 
• Junior Primary Girl Champion – Evelyn Greig  
• Junior Primary Boy Champion – Toby Chase   

Vincent Primary Tennis Champion 
• Primary Girl Champion – Kate Radford   
• Primary Boy Champion – Billy Attenborough 
  
 
Bennett Cup Secondary Tennis Champion 
• Secondary Girl Champion – Maddi Loftus  
• Secondary Boy Champion – Connor Bulloch  

 

Tottenham Tennis Club Tennis Racquets Recipients 
• Williams Cup – Heidi Jarvis 
• Vincent Cup – Adam Marsden 
• Bennett Cup – Billy Simpson 

Sport news  
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Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
 
Assistant Principal / Curriculum Instruction               
Ms Danielle Allen 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 8 

27 
 
Term 4 Assembly 
2pm library 

28 
 
Gobondery Cup - 
Secondary—
Cancelled 

29 
 
SRC Colour Run 
2pm postponed 

30 
KT 8:55am-1:30pm 
 
Year 6 transition 

1 Dec 

WEEK 9 

4 
Secondary            
excursion this 
week 

5 6 
 
Primary captain 
speeches 

7 
 
KT 8:55am - 1:30pm 

8 
Swimming Scheme 
ends 

WEEK 10 

11 
 
Presentation Day 
 
Colour Run 2pm 

12 
 
Reports home 
 
Primary mufti day 
 
K-6 Christmas Pool 
Party / Secret     
Santa  

13 
 
Secondary BEAUT 
day 
 

14 
 
SRC St Judes 
Christmas Dress-up 
fundraiser 
 
Secondary class 
parties 

15 
 
Last day of term for 
students and staff 

      

WEEK 1 
TERM 1 
2024 

Feb  5 
 
SDD 

6 
 
SDD 

7 
 
SDD 

8 
 
Students return 

9 

WEEK 2 

12 13 14 15 16 
 
Swimming Carnival 

 
Wiradjuri word of 

the week: 
malayarr 

 
Meaning: 

friend 
 

Art credit: Max 


